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Minutes of WHKF AGM
8 Novembzar 1997

Welcome
In the pbsence of the President due 104 healtb, the Chadi o wolcormed il Hhe membeors o the AGM.
Apnlegies

<0y & Peul Methuen, Ray Oakhill, Jersy & Carolvrn Swill, Simon [ennessey, Toody Oakhill, Mik
Jenaison, Hon Guanter, Phillippe Toxdd, the Longhotrom tfamily, Alan Gilbert, Philip Roberts. Muartin
Dibble, Doug Trvine.

Ciairmsn's Eeport
Ihe full wext o the Chairman's Repert is published in this edition of Cowpar Tl
fressurer's Report

The losses on the festival were not zs lsvge us had been expected, The Accountant considers that the
clubis sull making toe much profis. The Chatrman proposcd that an hunorsrium of £100 be paid to the
Treasures, Arthur Iibble seconded the proposal which was carnied The acceptance of the 196607
Avcuunis wis proposed by Phil Scarfc, seconded by Doug Jones and varried. It was suggesiid thal
Hotoramums of £50 each be gven © el Harvey (Chainman) and Dave smd June Jones {ditors
Cowpat [Till). The motion was proposed by Barry Poulics, seeonded by John Barker and carried.

Seeretary's Report

Lhe club's aim is U promote ite 11ving to the public, and the workshops belp achieve this aim. The
Secrelary thanked Barry Poulter for helping him when not enough peopte stgncd up for Kathy
Goodwind's workshop and he agreed 10 lake on extra people, The Scerctary also thanked the helpers
who pul together the lunches on the two davs, The commitles wznt to pui together o residential
workshop lthough this is along term plan, likely to come to frotion in 1999, 17 this does come abuoni,
and in Fac for any non-residential workshop, members arc welcome o voms aung and see what is
poing ol view of the comments made by the accountanl, the secretary proposed that £200 be
donated 1o The: Dy Appeal, this was scoonded by Barry Poulier and carmied.

U.5.A. Bepresentelive’s Report

The US4 represcntative said thal he lelt he was pol meant o give u formal reporl ss the (irst draf
bad heen {ef1 ai home, and a sccond left a1 Meil's, He reporiedd that |hroe new mombers had been
recrutied i the year. Muila Miller spoke about Kathy Gondwind's kites and hier workshops, she said
that they were cicelent and would prove & viluable lcaming experience if the club coubd arran pe one in
e fuire.

Election of GiTicers
Life President Ron Cunter

Chairman Nei] Harvey
Froposed: Arthur Dibble

seconded: Barry Poulter

Carnod

Yicy Chairman Arthwr Thibie
Proposed: Favid Hobinson

Seconded: Bamry Pouler

Carned
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flonorary Secretary David Robiason
Proposed: Arthur Dibble

Sevonded: Burry Poulter

Camed

Honorary Treasurer fanet Robinson
Proposed: Arthur Dhbbic

Seconded: Burry Poulter

Carmied

Editer Cowpat Hill Duve & Junc foncs
Proposed: David Robinson

Secondad: Tohn Barker

Carriedd

Commiiitee Members

Janet Poulter, Doug Jones, Mariin Crexton, Brenda Pamell, Dave Tomlinson, Ron Miller. Pele
Dawson, Caroline Bruce.

Dave Tomlinson s standing down. The Chairman thanked Dave and Losraine, on behalf of the club,
Lo all thelr hard work since the club had started and wished them every success with Kennet! Kite
Iyers, the new club they have started based 1n Newbury.

Nominations o replace Dave were invited. Phil Scarfe was proposed by David Robinsen, seconded by
Jobn Burker and earried. U'he remainder of the comumitice are prepared (o stand.

One commitlec meeting was held in the year, other decisions were made by contacting the commites
iembers by phone o discuss. A member asked why meelings were not held at the fly-ins at Barbury
He was advised that it had been tried but was found not o be feasible.

1988 Festival

The festival is going ahead. The Seicnee Museum have suggested that they Include an Antiques and
Collectars Fair in the hanger. David and Neil were not averse to this since it should increase the
mumber of visitors to the festival, however the final decision is outside the control of the committec.

The issue of KEGH holding the convention in conjunction with the WHIKE festival was raised bv a
member. The Secreiary advised that this had been rised in the past but the Seience Museun wete only
really waterested in how much KSGB would pay for the use of their lacilites. 1t has not been decided
which international gucsis will be invited. The comumnitiee are working with KSGB (Wevmotth festival
ts the weekend before).

The Stowe Gardens fostival was such a suceess last vear that the National Trust have decided that it
=hould be held over two days next year - 25 & 26 April. Full details will appear in Cowpat Hill.

There were no comments from the flowr zbout the testival, although it was felt thul the presenee of an
Antigues Fair conld increase the numbers aitending the festival,

Ciub Prejerts and Expenditure on Equipment

Stggestions for the winter 1997 projects were a 340 square foot Mowlomm and two 50 foot windsocks,
The Secretary would like 10 get the club a small (10 foot square) 'EasiUp' tent. The PA sysiem needs
MU speakers as opposed to horos fur demonstranons.

Suggestions from the floor included u play sail made of 18" squares appliqued by vlub members -
although this is being done by MKF (his year. A windbow was also suggested, a good one would
reguire 41 panels.

It was agreed thar the purchase of the tent and speakers would be investigated by the committee. The
company who sold the tent bought last year will be contacied ta see if they have any ex-hire tents
avadiable for salc. In anticipation that a good vaiue second hand tent might be located the meeting were
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asked o confirm that 1t couid be purchosed,
This was propused by David Robinson, sceanded by John Barker and camried.
Any Other Business

Letter from Douy Munners, e would like to see a workshop run on enlarging an tmage and how 1o
prixduce a template which can then be used {or appligué. He also suggested that all those who attend a
wurkshop should be encouraped to take therr new kites w festivals to fiv. The meeting ugreed with this
supgeslion The Secretary sough! guidance from the meeting as lo the appropriate time for the
workshops, that is October or February. After considerable discussion i was sgreed thal February was
the best time, although a few members indicawed thut they would like 0 sec them being run in both
Cictober and February. Details of the 1998 workshop, which will be non-residential, will be announced
in Cowpat Hill. The Secrelary informed the meeting that the workshops are self-financing and do not
cost the club anything, in fact they made a protil on Barry Poulter's.

There was considerable discussion aboul the cost of the workshop when the tutor was not resident 1o
maintand UK. Thix was i particular problem where more than one member of a tamily would like 1o
atend. It was pointed oul that two workshops on one weekend could address this problem, particularly
'f one required considerable experience and the other was aimed at beginners.

1t was agreed thal a questionnaire would be included in the next edition of Cowpart Hill seeking tutors
for future workshops. Members would also be asked 1 indicate the subject matter they would like 1o
sce covered in future workshops,

Letter from Doug Invine, Doog suggested that committee members should be given responsibility (or
specilie areas of Kite flying. For example. Arthur - bears, Neil - big soft kites, Doug - buggies, Pele -
roks. It was felt that this could lead to a fraggmenlation ol the club, although Pete Dawson (who has
spoken to Doug about his iciter) advised that this was nol Doug's intention. Doug feels that the
commitice do not meet often enough and that members with specific respansibility could bring maliers
with {heir @rea (o the attention of the commitiee. The vommenls were taken on beard however and will
he discussed by the commitiee. A suggestion was made by one member that advisors may be a way
forward, The suggestion was that a Tist of subjects, and a contact, would be listed in Cowpat Hill 10
enable anyone with a problem or query 1o get assistance. It was agreed that the willingness to act as
advisor, and for what area/subject/kites, would be included in the questionnaire to go out in the nesl
edition of Cowpal Hill,

Pete Dawson thanked the club for its help with the Rok Challenge. The re-run went ahead in Cetober
when 27 kites wok part.

The Scereiury extended the club's thanks to Lynn and Brian at Barbury fur their continued support of
the club. parlicularly the caté which made the fly-ins boarable. The Chairman presented Lynn with two
acrial photographs of Barbury Castle by way of thanks [or all their help in the past year.

The ratile raised £184.00

The piciwe donaled by Noel Hardy, a water-colour of an Alien being flown at Barbury Castle, raised
£80 in auction for the Daisy Appeal.

Close

The Chairman closed the meeting and thanked cveryone for atlending.



Chairman’s Report 1987

[2ear Members

Once again the Club has had a busy year, after Dave R, was worried thai bookings
were a bil thin on the ground this toe last year. Well, we ended up doing an cvent
mast weekends and some weekends we had more than one evenl. Some were more
successful than others with the usual band of hefpers getting stuck in. But the Club
would like to more members helping.

Club projects last year had mixed blessines. The yakKko stack flew in small numbers
but defied Arthur when he tried in Laggc'{ wumbers, but he has not thrown the towel
in yet. There are plenty of winter weekends to play with. The big success was the
frogman’s legs. One or two problems with them ripping plus turning into long
John Silver at Barbury one Sunday. There were centrelold in Kile Passion and they
stunned the Americans at Ocean Shotes and Seattle in June. This winter we will
probably modify them shightly in the hope that they will look more realistic, They
werc well worth the effort in making them (and I said | was not going to do any of
the sewing - some hope). This year’s project, well it’s up to you, and 1 do not want
to do any sewing PLEASE.

Going through the year, it started with Stowe Gardeas, a new event, Lovely site but
the winds could have been kinder. Same old story, followed by Weymouth. again
winds could have been better, especially if they removed the buildings along the
front. Then into our event. Well, we bad the winds and the rain and hailstones but
it was lovely on Monday when you all had gone home. Still, we did have Record
Breakess there for Vic, Walker’s attempt at the parachuting teddy bear record.
Sadly, the wind pur pay to that on the weekend, but Vice. did get a big hug from
Chery! Baker (the lucky swine). Then, on the following Sunday at Barbury, we
succeeded with 99 bears dropped plus 1 Roman Candle and 1 who did not jump (we
[orgot to take his safcty pin out),

U'm sorry that not all of the Club was told of the attempt, but it was carried out at
short notice and some wete missed being tclephoned, Still, we can always go for it
again. What about 200 bears from 1000 feel - some sight!

I then lefl these shores for a great time in the Stares and Canada. The Starving Horse
infernational Team main body arrived a forinight later and we all had a whale of a
time. Shame T missed Basingstoke!!! and the other workshop!

Later on, in July, we had another new event at Thatcham, run by Dave Tomlinsen.
Good weekend but shamie about the rain on Saturday, Dave, Janet, Angela and
others did sterling work in the workshop, beyond the call of duty, and Arthur was
busy bombing us with teddies. Next was Middle Wallop, Brilliant site but the winds
let us down most of the weckend and then the rains came. But every cloud has a
silver lining and it came in the display that the Buggiers put on in front of the crowd
on the peri-track. (T alwaye thought they were mad - now I know}. Our usual trip
to Hengistbuiry Head followed with a shortage of wind most of the day. So, mainly
small kites plus the legs (rom the Club.  Arthur, Doug Manners and Toug Irvine did
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manage to drop teddies most of the day, a very valiant effort. The next Sunday was
Aldershot. Again, no wind but that is par for the course for Aldershot. Workshop
did well and we were treated to Barker's Fry-up. The next weekend was
Portsmouth. By all accounts quite a good weekend. Sorry I missed it. A fortnight
later was Bristol. I only made it on the Sunday and again, with the wind coming
over the trees along Beggars Lane, the big stuff did not fly well. One day Bristol is
going to be lantastic. One day!

The Club then went to Castle Cary to put on a display for Kenny. A very relaxing
time I believe. Finally, we ended up with One Sky One World up at Barbury with a
lovely day and a good turn out of both Club members and the general public.

Now other bits and pieces. The Club ran two workshops in the year. Firstly, we
had Don Mock's Mockform class. It was very well attended and everybody finished
their kite, even if some finished off at home. 1 hope that Arthur has learnt to wear
gloves when test-flying! Secondly. we have just had Barry Poulter’s Hexagon with
Celtic Knot appliqué. This also was very well attended and again most finished their
kite by Sunday afternoon. We must thank both Don and Barry [or all their hard
work in preparation for the workshops and the excellent way they carried out the
tuition.

Last year you, the Club, sanctioned getting some morc Club sled kites. Well, we
should have them by now. Dave R. has spent many telephone calls irying to sort out
getting the plastic. The firm that supplied the first batch would not supply so small a
guantity, only enough for 50-55.000 kites. Dave and I thought that, at the moment,
it was just a few too many for the Club. Anyway, Dave found ancther supplier and
the plastic is now with the printers, So we should be ready for next season,

Another first for the Club is that our USofA rep. is here in person this ycar 10
report on things over the pond. It is very pleasing for me to welcome Ron and
Marla Miller to the A.G.M.

Now, I have been rabbiting long enough but, betore 1 shut up, on behalfl of the
family I would like to thank you all for your thoughts. acts and gifts since Amie’s
accident. Your concern for Amie has been a greal comfort 1o us. Amie is
progressing well but still has a long way to go but, the way she is coping, it will be
shortencd by her determination. This also means that like this last season, | may not
be available as much as I would like for events etc. but my heart will be there with
YOLL

S0, let’s hope 98 will be great and the winds blow fair and vour lines are tight.

Sinally, if I have missed anything or person out, it has not been intentional as the
Club has pulled well together this year.

Thank you.

Neil.



Children in Need
Or in our case Adults in need

OK. it's confession time. I listen to radio 2 and even worse 1 listen o Terry Wogan.
it will soon be the TQG s sticker in the car rear screen. How much lower can one
v0? Who sugpested kite flyving ? If anyone else listens (and [ now know some one
who does) they will know that every year in October Tel launches the Children in
Need appeal.

As we do our bit for charities T decided that | would like to do something for this
good cause. T had just got a modem and with Martin's help had got onto the internet
and wanted (o try it out. Having heard the E Mail address for Mr Wogan we senl
him a message to say we would be parachuting Teddies to Raise funds.

Unfortunately T was not listening to the radio the following inoraing but when
speaking to another club member that evening he informed me that as he was driving
along the anpouncement was put out on the radio and he ncarly wrecked s Vectra

with the shock of hearing WHKF mentioned,

During October and November 1 raised just over sixty pounds. In the mean time we
had been contacted by the local BRC who wanted us to appear on the night (o hand
over the cheque and they actually came to Barbury where they filmed some bear
drops. This was shown as part of a compilation around midnight and was videod by
Amy and T am really looking forward to secing it. As for the TV interview Janet,
Dave, Neil, and T went to a lot of trouble o attend and suffice if to say we won't do
IL again.

However to end on a brighter note I was astounded some weeks later Lo receive a
stall salver as a prize for one of the top twenty fund raising ideas. So once again
WHEKF are showing the way. Many thanks to all of you who contributed with
donations or assistaice.

Arthur

KREATIVE KITES

Flexifoil, Spirit of Air, H.Q, er
 Airdynamics, Powerhouse, 'I 0

Aircraft, Prism, Aerie, mal
Revolution, Quadrafoil, etc etc

Flug our own range of made to order kites

|
4-5 Saddiers Courl, Newbury, Barke, RE14 1AZ (1835-628400 |
VWebshe wwir.argonet vo.ukfaeativ.kites

& mail . kreglv kitss@argonet.co.uk




Just to say thanks

As a new member of the Club, I would just like o say thauks to everyone for
making my family and | very welcome.

I enjoy reading Cowpat and have had 4 go at making a parafoil from plans in the
July/September issue which, to my great delight, flew very well so much so tha [
have now made a bigger one by making the panels wider. This too flics well.

This summer we have had a lot of {un going ta some of the festivals which included
Wroughton, Thatcham, Middle Wallop, Bristol, Castle Cary and Dave’s night fly at
Thatcham, where the kids got a picture in the local paper with onc of Arthur's kites,
and as many times as time allowed al Barbury and always made very welcome by
other Club members especially Dave, Janet and Arthur.

Over the year [ have watched Arthur and his bears, which I took srear interest in, so
nuch so that, after talking about it on different occasions, [ have made a teddy-
dropping rig too and have had a lot of fun doing so.

S0, & big thank you to Arthur fur all your help. It's been appreciated.

50, to the end of the season and the A.G.M., my first one of many I hope. Just to say
thanks [or all the hard work the Committee and helpers put in. It makes the Club a
great club. Well, 1 seemed to have been here hours and my finger hurts. Hope you
all had a good Christmas and an even better New Year. Anyway, all the best and
keep up the good work.

Thanks.

Pete, Tracy and girls
Committee Wordsearch

Find these committee members.

G ¥ N F B L I B NY
ARTHUR
BRENDA O B NC STl Ld. N 'R E B
CAROLINE N0 AV B RO N R E
DAVE
BAVID Lol U end B A R
DOUG TR DN O N'R 7 oW
JANE
JANET R HY KQDONE H
MARTIN A1l MEATLJBHNT
MNEIL
PETE ML LD I VATDA AR
FHIL X A B N ¥ @6 V J A
RON

 C BE DV KJ YV Z B
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Barry's Workshop

Doar Barey,

Thank-you very much, what else wan [ say? 11 was a great weekend. 1 think T can
spedk for evervons hy seving thar it was Srifliant w Ath g capital =B, Dwould
alao LEe o zav thanks w Janet and all the team from W.H. K F.

When | setumed bome sud made the kite up for 91':‘1'}'011(‘ 0 sec and then kunyg 1t
the front room oi full display, "m not sure if 3 want to {ly 1t or just sit aud Imh ai it
all the tme. ! re=lly fooked forwerd 10 the w{‘f'-!'](ﬂﬂﬂp hefore the weekend and now,
lerkcing back, 3t was far better than | ever sxpecied.

Unce again Bary thanks very much indeed. M, or whea, you do austher you can
Lount me n.

Loreld

x|
3
fomrd
et
o

ope yuu eniuved the bowle of French plonk.

Kite Retraat

Marirai Helzints

The independent Holiday Shop
19 Biandficid Road

LONDOM

W2 8RG

Fax: U1B] 673 7466

Lith Oeinbey 1997

Drear White Horse Eite Flyers

!' Was wWolilering i Lowoudd he w1 sl possisle for you 1o mgke some Nad of rnention
U the Eite Retrear with Chris Mdt’nw. nin March 19987 We are arranging this and

m eoarss Cost s £75.00 The flights, cur hire and accommodarian can be supplied

throngh Matueat Hed ehik,

People necd o call me on G181 632 800 for a froe colour brachure and mare
infornalom,

Woyan heve any guestions regarding this, please do not hesitate (o call me.
T ours sincerely

iiilm;mmﬂ,uhfw

[ -
i T RIS 3oaE . .y
AT MELTTEY

e T Caweat B Jasuary - Maeth 1988 Ches &



PORTUGAL

KITE RETREAT

12TH MARCH - 189TH MARCH & 19TH - 26TH
MARCH 1998

Get ready for the season! Come and hang around with one of England's
premier kite flyers and designers: Chris Matheson,

Chiris will give you some helpful hints and tips on both flying and designing.
He will be with you each afternoon on the beach giving you advice on:-

PRECISION FREESTYLE TRICK
FOUR LINE POWER KITING

Chris is well known to be one of the best of his kind, so can you afford to miss
out on a unigue opportunity ?

Flying takes place on the glorious Meia Praia beach in Lagos sach aflerngon
from 2.00 - 6.00 p.m. Afterwards, thers is ample time to get together and mest
new friends and exchange ideas.

There will be an introduction at the beginning of the retreat at the Burgau
Sports Centre which is a 5 minute walk from the majority of the
accommaodation offered. -

The cost of this week is a £75.00 supplement which nesds to be added to the
cost of your accommodation price and flight. These usually add up to between
£260.00 and £300.00 per person per week. Please see the brochure on all our
seli-catering accommodation and ask for flight details.

We lock forward 1o meeting and flying with you.

CALL NATURAL HEIGHTS TEL. 0181 682 8990 OR FAX 0181 673
7486 for a brochure or reservations.

(Ali flying is weather conditions permitting).
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Are You Getting Old?

A ‘Senior Citizen’ is one that was here betore the pill, television, frozen foods, credin
cards and ball point pens. For us “Time Sharing’ mean! togetherness, not computers
and a *Chip” meant a piece of wood. ‘Hardware’ ,meant hard wear and soft wear was
not even & word. Teenagers never wore slacks or jeans. We were before panty-
hose, drip-dry clothes, dishwashers, clothes dryers and electric blankets. We gor
married first, then lived together and thought was something butchers did. We were
before a barman, disposable diapers, jeeps, pizzas, instant coffee and *Kentucky
Fried’ wasn’t even thought of. In our day cigaretre smoking was fashionable,

‘Grass’ was for, mowing, "Pot” was something you cooked in, a *Gay’ person was the
life and soul of the party, whilst *Aids” meant beauty lotions or help for someone in
trouble. We are today’s senior citizens, a handy bunch when you think of how the
world has changed and adjnstments we have had to make,

How to know when you are getting old

Everything hurts - whar doesn’t hurt doesn’t work
- -~ The gleam-in your eye is the sun shining on your bifocals.
You fecl like the morning after but vou baven’t been anywhere
Your black book contains only names ending in M1
You get winded playing cards.
Your children begin to look middle aged.
You join a health club but don’r go.
A dripping tap becomes an uncontrollable urge.
You have all the answers bul no-one asks the questions.
You look ferward to a dull evening.
You need glasses to find your glasses.
You turn out the light economy instead of romance.
You sit in a rocking chair but can’t make it g0,
Your knees buckle but your belt won't,
Your back goes out more than you do,
You put your bra on back to front and it [its better,
Your housc is too big and your medicine cabinet is not big enough.
You sink your teeth into steak and rhey stay there.
Your birthday cake collapses from the weight of the candles.

Supplied by Anne McGratn
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Donald’'s Rotating Parachute

I thought [ would tell you all about my Donut or, as Andy King and George Webster
say, “The Kotating Parachute’.

T had the inspiration from Eddie Magrath's design that was in the Kiteflier 1993,
My design has 69 segments. 23 of cach colour; pink, blue and yellow. Each line is
about 18m lung. | sewed all the loops at each end instead of putting in knots, it gave
less chance of getting it in one big knot.

1 used 37m of 2" Dacron on the outer edge, with 3/8 eyelets to tie the lines on and
17m on the inner hole.

Like John Tumer and his spiky Donut, I did not know if it would fly or if it was just
a wasle of time and money.

1 had 1242 metres of 22010 line to put on and, as you can imagine, it’s not the sort of
thing you can do in the front room. So, one Saturday afternoon in March (Yes.
March), Sarah and 1 and the kids, Ashley aged 5 and Harriett just 2, went to thread
the lines onto the eyelets, without tangling them up. It was getting cold and dark and
late so we had to go and finish off the next day and it was very blowy. After cutting
out for about 20 hours, sewing for 60 hours plus putting the Dacron and lines etc.
on, I had no intention of putting it back in the bag and going home. 1 knew 1 had to
make it very strong from the advice | had from Dave Robinson and T knew I had to
make sure the hole was very big.

Next, I tied it to the back of the car and was just about to launch when T had a
thought! (What happens when it’s in the air and | can’t get it down?) So, | puta 3
inch ring, which I happencd to have in the car, on the lines.

Right, back to the launch. It wasn’t like John's where be filled the Donut gently with
air and it grew and grew. Oh No! Topened it ap and WHOOSH - IT WENT
STRAIGHT UP!! I was so excited but very concerned when it pulled the car
sideways aboul 6 feet as the car was not in linc with the wind (but soon it was).

“IT FLIES, IT FLIES”, but now 1 bave to get it down. [ pulled the ring from the
tow bar towards the donut and all 69 lines came together,

If you see me at any of the festivals, T will be more than happv to have a chat and
you can have a go!

Donald CAPEWELL



Kite Stores

Dear Dave,
Y ou asked for comments about kite shops, here are mine! Unhappy shoppers’

No, the kile shop described in the last issuc is ot a one-off. For some thme I've
despaired over one in Bournemouth. My visits there were always for odds and ends
and, as I never felt welcome, I made them as few as possible. Stock coutrol, if any,
was hopeless:-

“Twelve of 3 mm ¢nd caps please.” “Only got cight” was typical,

Finding, after I’d cut it tv length, that their 6mm carbon fibre tube was only 5.5 mm
didn’t inspire trust; and the sandwich on the counter and drink can in hand approach
to customers didn’t supgest competence.

Pleasmg the lixes of me was not a major concern, it’s small wonder that the shop has
just ciosed.

Alan Walker

OIf the record, becauss i’s hearsav, another shopper told me of an incident of the
maost incredible rudeness in that (itm’s Scuthampton shop!

Best wishes to all.

e
¢ MUST REACH HFR
'  DETORF PHIL
SCARFL DOLS!

VIARLA, YOU
{  AMUST HAVE
ICAN TAKE JUST SUE
ONE MORE! : '

© Ron Mﬂler {.Sﬁ
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Reeipe

Wiltahire Lardy Cake (Requesied by Dravid Kobinson?

SEr togeiiter in 2 midag bowl the | frit and 173 of the sugar over. Holi up the

todlowing ingredients: : dough trapping the frnt ete. Turn 144 of a form
o Plaii flour and roli out again, Do thiz meice more unt] ik
Pinch of salt froit, sugar and lard are used up.
Jachet of “Easybake Yeast”

Roll out o the sice of vour baking tin (8" by
Addd the following to the mixtire 2ad mix | 11"). Grease the iy and place the now heavy
well to maks a thick dough. (ix mto the thi. Score the top with a sharp
L4 pint water kniie.
L4 pint wann milk
: Leave [p a warm place o rise for about 93 mins

You will aiso need: unitl it has doubded in size. Place ia a hot oven
SUL Brown suyar (AG0°F ov Gas mark 6) until browy (about 30
6"’7" Sl 13:!'{1_ mins), Remove from the oven and leave in the
f"‘jﬂf mixed fit , tin so that the tul is soaked back into the cike
12 reaspoon mixed spiee (about 20 mins). When cocl, glaze with a

; s . 5 mixture of sugar and water {3 tables of
Mix spice and fruit together before use. ! bromwn sugar &2 tablesp-mngs of watf}:??ﬂlfsai to
Roli the dough into an oblong shage, | dissolve). Brush this aver the top f ifie cake.

approx & by 12", Dot the dough with 131 When cool and set remove f in, Mk
: : 1 set remove from the tin, Make

v thie lard, th ; I i 3 el ; .

o th lard, thent sprinkle 13 of the mixed sure you remove it hofore it sticks to the tin

Date for the Dairy

The National Trust
in eonjuncticn with
The White Horse Kite Flyers
are organising
The Stowe Gardens Kite Festival
ont the 25th & 26th of April 1988
from 10.00am to 5.00pm each day
Usual stalis and refreshments
enfrance Fee 1.00, WHKF members free
Camping availaple on Saturday night
Fuither details from:- '

Carole Adams. Neil Harvey,

Cfo Tha National Trust, 2 Meadowlands Gotts,
Siowe Gardens, Bibury,

Suckingharn, Cirencester,

AMIKTE SEH Glos. LT BNA
1280 B22850 01285 740295

WHEE Zowpst Hit dariany - 2o 1925 Fage hﬁga



Sk}' Chat. (or Laic as usual)

Well here we go again into a2 New Year, what holds for us this year. What new
challenges, what new adventures, what new horizons. Well by the time of the next
AGM we shounld know. Every vear the Club embarks on doing something different
and this vear is no exception. In February we have a weekend workshop with
three classes going on . Now I know that some of you want to do more than one of
the classes, but il is nol practical to really do justice to more than one class. The
standard we have set in previous workshops has been 100% so we do not want to
lower it by trying to do 2 at less than 100%. But all is not lost, il the demand 1s
there we will repeat the classes at another workshop ( tutors permuting ) at a later
date. So please keep us informed of your nceds. You will also see from the booking
form that there is a surcharge on non-members of the club for the workshops. This
is because the workshops are for vou firstly and other kite flyvers secondly. This
charge will help in covering the admin. costs.

Well since the AGM Arthur the Vice has been in the news with his Teddy Bear
dropping for Children in Need. Shown on BBC West, interviewed on Radio
Wiltshire and last but not least on Radio 2 Terry Wogan Show in winning a salver
for one of the most unusual ways of raising money for the appeal. Well done
Arthar,

Do’nt forget that Stowe Kite Festival is on over TWO Days this year. the 18.19th
of April. See general info in this issue. More delails nearer the time. Date change
duf.: to Old Warden being a fortnight later this year.

Well the SUN shone on us this year for the Mince-pie Fly-in. the wind was preity
good and it wasn't cold. Number of kite ﬂwrs was down a little but number of
kites flying were up. An enjovable day was had and The Daisy Appeal 1s 170.00
better off. From me and the family thank you all who helped and brought rafile
prizes to round off 1997 on a happier note.

I apologise 1o Dave The Fd for not getting my copy to lum before the deadline.
hence if is right at the back, maybe it’s the best place for it.

Now it’s time to wish vou all A Very Happy and Prosperous New Year.
Meil
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And finally a note from the Editor.

Not much from me this issue, in fact not much from anyone. Usually this is the easiest
magazine of the year because everyone is feeling guil ty after the AGM. Not the casc this
year, so make it your new year resolution to pen an article to Cow pat, it would be
eratefully appreciated,

Have you renewed? Il you have forgoiten then don’t forget to send your money 10 Janct
Robinson (address on fiont cover). Don’t forget!

Just a few events to hring to your attention. The first is the workshop in February, see
msert for details, the second is Weymouth festival on 3rd/dth May and finaily

SWI NDO N festival on 9th/10th May. Let’s hope that the weather is kinder this
timme. QGifers of help to Neil, : '

Articles for the next issue by mid March please, thanks to those who did contribute this
lime.

Kite Flying Safety Tips

The NEVERS of Kite Flviny The Things to AVOID
* Flya ke in wel o sormy weather, try to keep your Kite * Mutarways, oads, ear parks railway fines or buldings.
line diy

* Airtzelds and fowe Mying air tratfic paterns

* Fly afate near powe lines, transmizsion towers or ® Members of the pubhe. stint Byers ploase leke czre!
Aerals * Those Kite sating rees.

* Animals, they can be frightened by kiles.

Remember...yvour kites can get really quite lonelv un high i the
* Leavie odd bits of fving bne eic on the Sy ng siie shy, fust peoastonally, jvek up and pive them o linde SMILE.

* Fly a kit ar ovey 300 [oet, - ANT PLEASE. MUNLD TLIOSE FOWER LINES!

Fhie festivals nay have OAAL clearance to fy

higher . ASK:

* Flva ke with wire or anythine melalic i the line.
* Fly 2 sirong pulling ke without weanng GLOVES,

Where the WHKF go to fly their kites

WLITE HORSE KITL FLY ERS fly ut Barbury Casile Country Park, Wroughlon, Swindon, Wilts
on the SECOND Sunday of cach month

Will YOU be there?
Local WHKF contacts are;

Nei! Harvey on: (G1285) 740205
Arthur Dibble on: (01635) 865976
Dave Robinson on: (01793) 824208

. and
Lynn & Brian Simpson on: {{11793) 845346
COWPAT HILL
Joumal of the White Horse Kite Flyers
Fdditorial Team: Mave & Jane Jones
13- Buckiebury Close, Stratton: St. Murgaret, Swindon, SN3 4J]]
Tel: 01793 823493
Club Subscrption: £6.00 (One yeur UK)
tincluding pusiage and kite flying insurance)

Whilst evary care iy laken when eompiling this jouma) the WHKE cunmot accept responsibility for any crroms or
omissions which may ocouy,
The views in this magazine are not uecessanly e views of the Editor or WHEK 1



--WINTER WORKSHOP

WHITE HORSE KITE FLYERS

Here we go again! As promised at the AGM, we are hoiding ancther workshop at Headlands
Sehaol, Swindon, on 21%r22™ February 1298, the workshop will consist of three classes, They
are as follows,

Bamry Poylter

For those of you who tock Bamy's appliqué class in October you will know how good it was, in
that class you made a kite, from 4 kit that Bamy had prapared, then appliqued it

Bary will be continuing the therme of appliiqué, but this time he will teach how 1o lake YOUT
own artwork, & design of picture, scale 1t up, ihen make a paper tempiate. You will need tc
bring, pencils, rubbers and long rulers, This will be a two-day class, with a fee of £15 tha olass
slze will be limited to 15 so book sarly to avold disappointment!

Franchesca Caran

Franchesca, used o make wind inflated structures professionally, she wiif teach how to laks a
3-D object and sew it in an enlarged form in Ripstop. At this class you will also make 8 1
metre Dow fish windsock, so you will need seme sewing abliy plus of course sewing
rtachine. If you would like to do this class but do not have a machine, contad us bacausa ws
may be able to lend you one,

This is a two-day class, the cost wilt be £25, and the class needs a minimum of § participants
with & maximum of 15.

Jolin Browning

John is predominately an Indian Fighter Kite fiyer, who was spotted at Brisiol this year, fiving
a swarm of Bee's, since that time 1 have been badgering him to do & class on making the
“swarm”, he has given in gt last!

These kites are small Yakke's, made from rattan and cigaretie paper, lhey are made on a
former, The making of the former will be part of the class. you will make five of these kites that
all fiy ofl of a central Aying line, like the branches of 3 tee.

This is a two-day class, the cost will be £25, ang the class needs s minimum of 5 participants
with a8 maximum af 10, | must add that John was taught how o make these kites by Emesl
Lermout, a Belgian kite flyer, who we need o thankd Also i you wam to becomea a knot tier
then this class is a must, becauss John Is an axpeart!

Tea & Coiles will be avallable both days, and lunch for both days will be a potluck, i.a. you
bring some food that you have made or bought and we pu! il in the "POT" and share it.

The classes start at 10am and finish aboui 5pm, both days. The fees are for W.H.K.F.
members, if non-members wish to join us there will be a booking fes of £3.

Please fill in the banking form and retum it with a deposit of 50% of the fee, (cheques made
payable to WHKF.) To PO Box 585 Swindon §N3 4YR. For any further information call me
on (793 B24208. '

Regards Dave Robinson

BEBRING FORRM: . 57" o0 iy

Tick box of yvour preferred class.

NARE

ADDRESS
TEL NO.

Barry Potiter (] Franchesca Caton 1] T



